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Message from the Executive Director 

Core values are the fundamental beliefs of a person or organization.   

For BCABVI, they are the guiding principles that can help us determine if 
we are on the right path and fulfilling our mission. They communicate 
what is important to us and clarify expectations of our behavior both       
individually and as a group.  As an intrinsic part of our everyday culture,  
our core values contribute to the overall success of our organization.  

So what are BCABVI’s core values?  Our marketing committee conducted 
surveys of clients, professionals, caregivers, staff and board members    
asking for the one word that best describes BCABVI as an organization. 
From the responses, words were grouped and common themes emerged.  
Using input from all our key stakeholders, the committee members      
composed an updated version of our core values and here are the results:  

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As an ongoing reminder of our shared values, we are highlighting      
specific examples of how they are incorporated into our daily                
operations through our new initiative: The High Five Award.   

The High Five Award is given to a client, staff or volunteer whose actions    
demonstrate the core values of BCABVI and promote a positive                  
environment for the people around him or her.  If you see someone         
encouraging inclusion, inspiration or innovation let us know so we can give 
them a high five!  We will  share their stories in the newsletter and          
recognize their individual contribution to BCABVI’s culture of excellence. 

 Anne Marie Hyer, Executive Director 
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Notes from the Social Work Corner  

BCABVI is looking for Mentors! 

BCABVI client mentors have personal experience adjusting to vision loss that provides 

them a unique perspective to share information and to offer guidance, meaningful 

feedback and support to others. By reaching out and making connections, our mentors 

can have a significant and positive impact for others in need.  

Mentors at BCABVI will assist new clients by sharing life experience and knowledge as 

it relates to the skills and coping methods associated with the adjustment to vision 

loss. Mentors will work under the direction of the community outreach coordinator 

who will provide guidance and assist with goal planning.  Each mentor will agree upon 

a schedule and responsibilities that reflect their experience and interests. 

Duties and activities may include: 

-Making contact by telephone after a new client joins the agency. Calls will give the 

mentor an opportunity to relay information about their experience with vision loss 

and answer questions about low vision and programs. 

-Presenting experiences to a support group or demonstrating a specific skill  

-Becoming co-facilitators in a support group  

Why should you be a mentor? Here’s what some of our current mentors had to say 

about their experience at BCABVI: 

“Knowing that I can be there to help someone who might be facing some of the issues 

that I did. It is really rewarding to know that you can make a difference in someone's 

life.” Debby B. 

“I hope that my experiences living with low vision, will show others they are not alone; 

and they can still have a productive life.” Sue S. 

“I want to help people. I have been Blessed in my life, I have dated, married, fathered 

a child, held multiple jobs, paid a mortgage, sued a contractor, traveled and so much 

more that some Visually Impaired people have not experienced. I try to share what I 

have done with those who have not had these experiences, I believe sharing  broadens 

their range of thoughts and considerations. Mentoring makes me feel useful.”  Alvin B. 

If you are interested in becoming a mentor or would like more information please  

contact Sheryl Fitzgerald at sfitzgerald@bucksblind.org 
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From the Lion’s Den 

BCABVI LIONS CLUB BASKET RAFFLE WINNERS 2017 
    1. PIGGY BANK –  Joan Miller  
    2. SAFE KEEPING - Debbie Stetler 

    3. GIFT CARD BONANZA – Ginny Rapino 
    4. NIGHT AT THE MOVIES – George Hayes 
    5. CHOCOLATE LOVERS – Victoria Swartz 

    6. ITALIAN FEAST –  Carole Milligan 
    7. WINE ASSORTMENT – Lottie Wajda  

    8. CROCK POT – Carol Ryder 
 

We appreciate the support of all who purchased tickets and joined the 
fun to raise money for vision services. Special mention and thanks to: 

Duane Buck and Bill Stetler, for their extra sales efforts.  
 

Remember, our Lions Club continues to collect  
aluminum can tabs, baseball hats, and used eyeglasses. 

Client of the Month 

We are delighted to announce that Kent Christy is 
our Client of the Month for February 2017.  Kent 
participates in several client programs including the 
Upper County Low Vision Support Group, the       
Adjustment to Blindness Support Group, and the 
Advanced Tech Club.  Kent has a real desire to share 
his personal experiences and bring hope to others who are         
experiencing vision loss.  To that end, Kent has recently                
accomplished writing his authentic story, Journey into Blindness, 
which is currently in the hands of a publisher.  At the 2016 holiday 
party, Kent portrayed a jovial Santa sparking joy as he visited with 
guests around the dining room.  In addition, Kent is a member of 
the newly formed client group known as Explore with Me, and he 
was the first participant to present to the group on the book 
writing process.  Among staff and clients alike, Kent demonstrates 
a desire to contribute, a positive outlook, a love of learning, and a 
fun sense of wit and humor. Congratulations Kent! 
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Sign Ups 
 

Wednesday May 17, 2017 Sensory Garden Sign Up 
Spring is here and we are starting to plan our garden here at BCABVI.  If 
you are interested in helping with our garden, join us for an informational 
session and share your ideas. No gardening experience necessary. 
Cost: There is no cost for this program, but clients should plan on being 
actively involved with gardening throughout the year 
 

Wednesday May 31, 2017 Client Event Planning Committee 
 Do you have new ideas for social events, holiday parties and fun activities 
at BCABVI?  Do you enjoy working as part of a team to organize events?   
If so, we want you to join our event planning committee!  New members 
are welcome for the first (rescheduled) committee meeting of 2017.   
Cost: There is no cost for this program, but committee members should 
plan on being actively involved with event planning throughout the year 
 
Wednesday June 21, 2017  Pizza and a Movie 
Join us for an audio descriptive version of “Jackie” starring Natalie      
Portman.  The film is a powerfully stirring drama as First  Lady Jacqueline 
Kennedy, whose faith and strength see her through the death of          
President John F. Kennedy.   
Cost: $15 includes movie, snacks and a pizza lunch 

Tech News - Be My Eyes App Update  
 

Be My Eyes is an app for Apple products that connects blind and visually    
impaired with sighted helpers from around the world via live video            
connection.  Here’s how it works: 
A blind person requests assistance in the Be My Eyes app. The challenge 
that he/she needs help with can be anything from knowing the expiration  
date on the milk to navigating new surroundings. The volunteer helper      
receives a notification for help and a live video connection is established. 
From the live video the volunteer can help the blind person by answering 
the question they need answered.   
The app has recently been updated with improvements including:            
significantly reduced time to connect you to a helper (about 60 seconds), 
improved stability and improved connectivity.  There is no limit to how 
many times users can get help, so check it out as an option for you.    
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5th Annual Bookin’ for Lookin’ Race  
Many thanks to Marc McCowan, Founder and 
Race Director, and the Bookin’ for Lookin’ 
Foundation team for planning another          
successful event!  BCABVI staff, board and     
family members came out on April 9th to      
participate in the 8 mile, 5K and 1 mile Kids Fun 
Runs at Council Rock North High School and 
through Tyler State Park.  All proceeds raised 
by this community event support two fantastic 
organizations: BCABVI and the Foundation 
Fighting Blindness.  If you missed this year’s 
race, save the date April 15, 2018 to help fight 
blindness one stride at a time! 

Friday May 5th 6:00 pm  
Enjoy an evening out with the girls channeling 

your inner fashionista.   

Ticket includes access to shop with six vendors, light            

appetizers & desserts, 2 drink tickets, and watching             

The Devil Wears Prada at a historic theatre.  

All ticket sales & portion of vendor sales benefit  

Get tickets at www.bucksblind.org  or call 215 -968-9400.  

Walk -ins welcome on night of event!  

http://www.bucksblind.org
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CORNEA AND FRONT OF EYE ISSUES Arthur L. Siegel, O.D. 
 
There is much concern and attention focusing on issues which affect the back of the 
eye or the retina. This includes macular degeneration, diabetic retinopathy, and   
glaucoma. However, as we age, we are often suspect to changes affecting the with 
our finger, hopefully accidentally, we are touching the clear central area known as 
the cornea. When someone puts a contact lens on their eye, they are placing it       
directly onto the cornea. 
 
This being said, there are a number of conditions affecting the cornea which lead to 
a lack of clarity of this tissue. They turn the cornea into a slightly foggy window 
where it was once clear. They are often seen but rarely discussed in detail with       
patients. This is because when patients discuss their main concern with doctors, 
such as macular degeneration, the secondary problems are mentioned but glanced 
over. This is due to time, and the ability for the patient to process too much             
information. In reviewing the doctor’s medical notes and summaries, the many      
factors of the eye exam are listed as primary and secondary. 
 
One of the main corneal problems encountered as we age is Fuchs Corneal             
Endothelial Dystrophy. The corneal dystrophies are a group of progressive eye       
disorders where added material accumulates in the clear transparent cornea. The 
number of cells in that area disappear. There is increased   thickening and swelling of 
the corneal tissue. Symptoms can be asymptomatic to more compromising. They 
tend to affect both eyes in a slow progression. Pain is not involved. 
 
These other conditions affect our total visual status but often are secondary, and 
simply not discussed in detail for reasons mentioned. The cornea problem can be the 
primary problem. Everything the doctor sees makes up what is known as our total 
clinical picture. If time permits, it doesn’t hurt to ask the doctor about any secondary 
issues affecting your total clarity of sight. When interest is shown and a willingness 
to take in more information, you will be surprised how much you can learn about 
your total eyesight, and how much your doctor is willing to discuss. 

Dr. Arthur L. Siegel is a low vision optometric physician practicing close by in 

New Jersey. He has maintained a position on the Board of Directors, as well as 

the Advisory Board, of BCABVI for the past ten years. Dr. Siegel has been     

serving on the Low Vision Education Committee during his time with BCABVI. 

He is currently the Director of Low Vision Services for multiple ophthalmology 

practices in New Jersey. In addition, he is often called upon to provide           

professional continuing education for his colleagues on the topic of low vision 

care. 


